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Tuesday 13th October 2009

Present: Mark Wyer (Chairman), Tim Butler, Mandy Cook, Stuart Chatting, Dave Copland, Steve Grimwood, Bob Hayward, Neil Pears, Chris Reed and Dave Triggs.

MINUTES
1. Apologies. These were received from Sean Aldous, James Price and Pete Whelan.
2. Notes of previous meeting held on 26th May 2009. These were approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.


3. Matters Arising: 
· DC to post formula for gridding on the web site

· Re publicity Carl T has agreed to send Mark Wyer flyer to publicise the events and this will be available for next season.
Post Meeting Note: Flyer now printed and available with this season’s dates. 

4. Review of events Discussion on how to give feedback to event organisers. Agreed to have form for feedback and try to have sight of Commissaires report before completing the feedback. DT to draft form for consideration.
Event 1- Lea Valley at Brickwall Farm, Sible Hedingham: Issues raised: course could be lengthened, marshalls required at key points in particular at far side of course – to prevent seniors/vets riding the course whilst the under 12’s are racing. There were differing views on the use of a hurdle for under 12’s – good for older riders not so for very young riders – perhaps just need a marshall to oversee the obstacle particularly for some of the youngest riders.
Event 2 - CC Ashwell – Baldock: Issues raised: course very tight in one place, altered for the senior /elite race. Mark/Pete to clarify the rule concerning hurdles 
Event 3 - Ciclos Uno – Chelmsford: Issues – none raised - very good event

Event 4 - Welwyn Wheelers: Issues raised: Improved communication organiser not aware of separate youth start. Concern at course marking – perhaps less tape but a greater number of stakes would improve future marking. Course needs to be lengthened and the fact that there was no dismount/run-up was a concern.
. 5.
Review of Race Structure General format for this year seems to be working well. Only concern was the length of time that youths might be waiting on start line if we get cold weather.

6.
Regional Championships – Foxhall – 6th Dec 09 Commentator required. SG to contact Ross Tricker. Agreed payment of expenses.


Concern at the potential number of entries so it was Agreed that plans should be introduced to have one additional race subject to consultation between the organiser (Adam Keer) and the Commissaire (Steve Grimwood). Events proposed as follows: 

· Youth

· Vet50+/Women

· U12

· Vet 40+/Jun

· Seniors
Timing and structure to be agreed between organiser, Commissaire and Tim Butler. It was agreed that in the event of having to split the 50+/Women/Juniors off from the main body of the Vets league points be awarded based on a win in each individual category i.e. winner of non-elite vets would receive 50 points – winner of 50+ would receive 50 points etc.
Post Meeting Note: The final number of riders entered has allowed the organisers to plan for one race containing vets, women and juniors with a staggered with one minute separating  juniors, vet40, vet50 and women. Normal league points will be awarded and the time difference will be added back in when calculating league points gained by each rider.

7.
Inter Areas – 1st Nov 09.  Stuart Chatting agreed to take on selection for the Veterans squad.


8.
Racing squads - Nathan Miller and Sean Aldous have yet to select their respective squads.

9.
U12/Youth/Junior Development - Taster sessions at schools in Colchester Chelmsford and Baldock. This has been successful in increasing the number of young riders at cross events. Mark has been tracking participation and it is higher per race this season in both youth/U12s.
 
Mark raised the issue of Awards for All bid – most agreed it was better for bikes to be owned by Club rather than ECXA – further discussion required. 
SG proposed an Awards For All bid to improve the safety and layout of ECXA events. He felt this could be achieved with standardised good quality tape, standardised other equipment such as marshalls jackets, stakes and so on. He felt this would improve safety and make events look far more professional. Bob Hayward agreed to work on drafting a bid prior for submission by 31st March in readiness for next season. SG agreed to forward costings to BH.

10.
End of Season Presentation - MW proposed that we trial a team championship event organised by Maldon with his help using Danbury Centre on a Saturday. Three race format, with a race number limit of 80 riders on 6th February 2010. All supported this approach.


11.
AGM – Date/Venue – to be held at Mistley after last league event - 24th January 2010.


12.
2010/2011 season  
· Structure of Events.  Do we need to look at race structure for the future numbers? More localised events, A& B leagues- many possibilities, Divisions are another way forward.
· Agreed that an additional meeting be held to review the vision as to how the league should look in the future/what does the ECXA want to achieve in 5/10 years time. DT to email round options for November.
· Sponsorship EADT sponsorship to come to an end.
· Other improvements – e.g. more Cat B events

13.
AOB SG Commission update - No British Cycling representative in attendance. He covered the National Program for 2010/11, the fact that BC was reviewing the selection for international cross.
National Trophy Event at Chantry Park Ipswich – SG referred to the Belgium team that would be riding. He had reverted to a compact course based around the cricket pavilion. He had obtained sponsorship from the Borough council and Suffolk County Council. He needed judges for the U12’s event and helpers for rest of weekend. TB to email league members inviting helpers.
Planning for next year’s event: SG discussed having a Go-Race event for under 12’s on a separate course rather than an under 12’s race. 
The 2012 European Championships - SG had received a verbal agreement that the Council would close the London Rd (old A12) Northbound for the start and finish and parking.

Commissaires – Mark suggested a review with the possibility of using two per event, allowing a commissaire to cover one or two events and also to take part as a rider in another event if they wished.
Agreed riders can apply to League organiser (Tim Butler) for average league points for up to two events if commissaire, organiser, helpers etc 
Post Meeting Note: Dave Copeland agreed to advertise the availability for organisers/helpers to claim back points by a set deadline so that all could take advantage of this rule this season.


14. Date of Next Meeting – Tuesday 5th January 2010 to review AGM etc. 

Meeting commenced at 7.35 and finished at 10.07

Mark Wyer

Chairman
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